Dear Mr.Glasgow, Our two consultants on the double basement proposals, who submitted reports on behalf of the Hall School Opposition Group, have been informed of the 13 new items submitted for the applicants and posted on the website last week, 15 March. A letter from GEA to Elliott Wood says that their new material is in response to queries from your assessors, Campbell Reith, of the 17 January. As that date is before either report from our consultants were submitted, on the 27 January and 8 February, it is not clear if the new material has tried to deal with any of their comments.

On their reports, that from Prof. de Freitas (First Steps Ltd.) was submitted by me on the 27 January. While it does not seem to have been posted on the website, when acknowledging receipt you informed me that you would be passing it on to both the applicants and your assessors. By contrast the report from Michael Eldred (Eldred Geotechnics Ltd.) which he submitted on the 8 February has been posted to the website; but he has not received any confirmation that it will be passed on, other than the automatic receipt he requested as well.

Both our consultants would be interested to see and to be able to comment on any reports from your assessors, Campbell Reith, as soon as they become available.

Regards Anthony Kay